
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes June 7, 2021 

=================================================================== 
         Attendees: 

 Kathleen Esposito Committee Chair 

 Ken Kvacek  Committee Member 

 Kathleen Hale, Council Member 

 Lloyd Nagle, Service Director 

 

        Village resident unable to attend: Bonnie Borman Goldston. 

 

        The meeting was called to order at 3:40 P.M. 

 

       Service Directors Report: 

 

 Lloyd reported that he has not yet heard anything about the renewal of the service Garage 

lease.   

 Power restoration to the Park pavilion and repairs to the Village Hall cupola were discussed 

in the Safety and Streets Committee. 

 Bookings for events in the Park have increased. 

 

      Old Business: 

 

 The plan to remove dead trees in the Village right of way and the final decision on the 

generator were both discussed in the Safety and Streets meeting. 

 Observation guides for the Park will be printed and placed at the Observation Deck. 

 

       New Business: 

 

 The new Park sign has been completed and installed. The Eagle Scout, Matthew Daniels 

successfully completed the project. He designed and installed the sign. 

 The Committee recommends that the Mayor send a letter of commendation to Matthew.  

Councilwoman Hale suggested that the Village seek a millstone to place at the foot of the 

sign as  a tribute to the history of Bentleyville. 

 The Park tent is reaching the end of its useful life. Lloyd suggested that the Village 

consider replacing it if we want to continue offering it to residents for their events. 

 Councilman Kvacek asked the opinion of the committee about replacing or repairing the 

generator. Councilwoman Hale and Councilwoman Esposito felt that replacing the 

generator was preferable. The budget may be the deciding factor in this matter. 

 The committee discussed the disposition of equipment in the Service Department and 

Police Department that has reached the end of its useful life. It was decided to pursue this 

matter in the late fall. We may look at current state software upload in preparation for this 

review. 

 

       The next meeting is scheduled on July 12, 2021 at 10:00 A.M. at Village Hall 

 

        Minutes submitted by Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair. 

 


